BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –March 20, 2018
Members Present: Bob Bartini, David Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Christopher Ketchen
Others Present: Al Zerbato
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:32 PM.
Abatements
An abatement was submitted for 35 Navin Ave.  The resident had filled a swimming pool and was requesting a sewer abatement.  The Board reviewed all submitted documents and agreed to grant the abatement.  Dave Forest made the motion, Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement was submitted for 115 Theresa Terrace.  This was a requested for a sewer abatement after replacing a pool liner and refilling.  The Board reviewed documentation and agreed to grant the abatement.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.

The owner of Mountain View Mobile Home Park submitted an abatement after a leak on his property.  He was requesting a sewer abatement since the water onto the ground and not the sewer system.  The Board reviewed all the submitted documentation and agreed to grant the request. Dave Forrest made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor
Water Dept.
The Board inquired about the current status of the meter project.  Al Zerbato stated that 59 had been fixed to date.  He also said that all the door knocker tags were out and 9 more repairs have been scheduled for later in the week.
A follow-up discussion regarding capacity fees on properties on Mallard Lane and Greylock Street.  Chris Ketchen informed the Board that he had spoken to the Building Department and CO permits would not be issued on the Mallard Lane properties until the fees were paid in full.  A certified letter drafted by Dave Forrest would be sent to the owner of the Greylock Street property regarding capacity fees and the Boards approval of a discount due to a water issue when connection was completed.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department was requesting funds for a new F250 truck with an inverter.  A quote has been attained from MHQ.

Waste Water Dept
Al Zerbato stated that the I & I project is going well and the sonar devices have not found anything unexpected.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Dave Forest stated that the Board had requested the paving specs for the current paving project.  The Board was concerned that the Stockbridge Road portion only went to the Mass DOT entrance.  Chris Ketchen stated that the plan was to continue from there to the Stockbridge Town line and funds were being sought to complete.
Dave Forrest inquired about mill & fill from the crosswalk walk by Price Choppers parking lot to the West Park Bridge.  His concern is the water that may gather on the bridge.  Al Zerbato said that the bridge road paving crown would prevent standing water on the bridge..
Dave Forrest inquired about Center Street.  Chris Ketchen stated that he would like to apply for TIP funds in FY20 and FY21 to address several streets, including Center, Columbia, Mill, East & Main.  Chris Ketchen stated that there are no current TIP projects in Berkshire County for FY19 because communities have not brought design projects to 25%.  He would like Lee to reach the 25% on such projects in order to be eligible for the $10 million available thru TIP.  Lee would have to pay for the design work to reach these goals.  All the streets he mentioned are TIP eligible. Also discussed was the critical need for a new water line down Main Street and how simultaneous state funding would be need for this and a possible new sewer line since these would not be covered by TIP funding.
Dave Forrest inquired about the bridge on Bradley and stated that it has a bad outer beam.  Further investigation is needed.

Chris Ketchen let the Board know that he reached out to the MA DOT regarding the bridge on Stockbridge Road.  The DOT stated at this time they were not repairing it.  The Town continues to patch when needed.  Dave Forrest suggested milling out the potholes.
The Board discussed Spring Street and the possible need to add another top coat overlay to help preserve the surface.
Bob Bartini spoke about the bad condition on Summer Street.  Chris Ketchen stated that Summer, Devon, West & Mandaley would need to be redone within the next two to three years.  Dave Forrest stated that the Street Scan project should aid in clearing up the streets paving needs.

The Board discussed the needs of the Highway Department.  Al Zerbato stated that the department highest need was for a new sidewalk machine.  He stated that both purchase and lease options were available.  He recommended a lease option with a good service contract would be best.  Dave Forest asked if the old machine would be kept for backup, Al Zerbato said yes.  The current issue was the capacity of salt and the repair costs on the one the Town owns.  Quotes for both purchase and lease options are being gathered.  Chris Ketchen let the Board know that $850,000 for paving and $150,000 for a new sidewalk plow would be in the FY19 budget.  If a lease option is chosen, then the remainder would go into the paving budget.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Lane plant is hoping to open early March 26th for paving materials, but will definitely open by April 2nd
Al Zerbato informed the Board that a quote had been received to do work on the West Park Street Bridge.  The cost was approximately $50,000 to strip membrane and blacktop, which would last roughly 5 years.  The Town has currently spent $45,000 to patch the bridge.

There was a follow-up discussion regarding the emergency work bid.  Chris Ketchen stated that it does not have to go out to bid and Al Zerbato would like to keep LB Corporation as in the past.  The Board recommended extending the LB contract for another year following the receipt of new rates.  Dave Forest made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  Bob Bartini abstained.

Other
Presented to the Board was a request for a refund on a credit balance on the Black Swan account.  After the Board reviewed the documentation it was decided that after the next quarterly billing in April, that a refund of the balance would be given.  A motion was made by Dave Forrest and seconded by Don Zukowski.  All in favor

A water/sewer capacity form for 515 Devon Road was submitted.  Payment was made in full and the Board signed off on the request.  A motion was made by Dave Forrest and seconded by Don Zukowski.  All in favor.

There was a further discussion regarding drainage issues at the Abbey Court area.  Al Zerbato reached out to LB and an approximate cost of $25,000 was stated.  Bob Bartini asked if we could use capacity fees to fund this project.  Chris Ketchen stated that an amendment to the capital request fund would have to be made to cover the costs.

Bob Bartini inquired about the bid opening process and why it had been moved to Town Hall when it historically had been at the DPW.  Chris Ketchen stated that he was unaware that this had been a Board function in the past and would be open to have this reinstated in the future..
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The Board Reviewed the Minutes of the Board Meeting on 2/14/2018. Dave Forrest made a motion the Minutes be approved as written. That was seconded by Pete Scolforo. All voted in favor to approve the minutes.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday April 10, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:38PM. Bob Bartini made the motion to adjourn and Pete Scolforo seconded.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
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